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August 22, 2022
Dear Beloved Member of BVCSE,

Your Board of Trustees sends you much love and light, and hope this letter finds you well.  We have worked very hard over the last few years to keep our Center going!  Because of the COVID pandemic, we met on zoom for over two years, holding

services every Sunday, and having our Board Meetings every month.  As you know, with our high overhead, we had to sell our building, but made a nice profit on the sale. We started meeting at Bridges Presbyterian Church, but haven’t had great attendance. We sent out a “Survey Monkey” to find out what the congregation would like to see, but had only a handful of responses. A “sign of the times? Perhaps….
Our biggest challenge is our lack of volunteers. Our Board is a “working Board”, which means we not only take care of the business of our Center, but we also hire and schedule speakers and musicians, update the website, take care of Facebook and other social media, create the slide show of lyrics for our service, film our services live on Facebook,

take care of setting up and cleaning up each service, and provide hospitality. Our Board Members have served multiple terms, as there is no one to take their places. For us it has been like “pushing the elephant uphill.”

In light of all these issues, and with much sadness, we have voted to recommend to the congregation that we dissolve our non-profit organization and close the Bear Valley Center for Spiritual Enrichment. We need your vote in order to do this, so please sign the enclosed “vote” of our decision, and mail it back to us.  All monies in our account will be

donated, as per our By-Laws, to religious non-profit organizations that the Board 

decides upon.

We are saddened to have to do this, but see no other solution. We intend to have a “farewell” gathering, and will keep you informed.

Practitioner, Nancy Walker, will still be holding her weekly “Conscious Living Study Group” via zoom, which has benefited so many of us. We encourage you to join us every Monday at 3:00. The link is on our website, and Facebook page. You can always call or text her for more information, (909 )838-1394.

Love and Blessings Always,

Your Board of Trustees

Eloise Lepore, President, Nancy Walker, Vice-President

Margo Penardi, Secretary, Mindy Mathewson, Treasurer

Michael Benjamin, Member-at-large

